

# GRESFORD AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY LIBRARY

Vicarage Lane, Gresford, Wrexham, LL12 8UW 2 01978 852627 gresfordlibrary@hotmail.com www.gresforddistrictcommunitylibrary.org.uk

# EUPDATEUPDATEUPDA

January 2015

Dear all - here's this month's update for you.

#### FirstSatKidzKlub

Starting next Saturday (7 Feb) we'll be running our 'First Saturday of the Month' activity for children. There will be Storytime for the 6-and-unders, a craft activity for their older siblings plus a snack. Please spread the word to people you know who have children. The FirstSat activities will run for approx. an hour, 11-12.

**Valentine's Day Raffle:** there's just one week left to get your tickets because the winning tickets will be drawn at the library on 7th February to give the winners time to by a new frock/shirt! We have three great prizes, as you know. Tickets are still on sale in the library, £1 each. Please bring the money from any tickets you've managed to sell to the library PLUS the STUBS of tickets sold so that they can go into the draw. Bring them in to the library before noon on Saturday please. You can also put them in an envelope and pop them through the letterbox if we're closed, FAO Jan.

Silent Auction Thursday 26 February, 7-9pm at All Saints School Hall: don't forget our Silent Auction which will take place on 26 February. Please keep your unwanted presents/unwanted items following your Christmas and New Year clear-outs and donate them to our Silent Auction. Sue Britton is leading on this so please contact her if you need further information.

Our GDCL Coffee Morning (Saturday 24th January) went well though it was not as busy as the one we held in October. Perhaps some folk thought it was not for them as the theme was games and toys. Nevertheless, we made £126 after expenses and we're very grateful to everyone who came along and/or donated.

### **Volunteer Get-together**

Our Get-together went ahead on Thursday (29th January) at the Trevor Arms. There were 29 of us and the food, service and company was lovely. Thanks to everyone who came and, hopefully, when we do it again even more volunteers will be able to join us.

### **Wednesday Opening**

We're making a slowish start re. Wednesday openings, just making it into double figures. Please spread the word that we are now open on Wednesdays 2-5pm. Don't forget to let me know (if you haven't already done so) if you would be able to cover Wednesdays so that I can include you in future rotas.

Daily Post Wish Campaign: We received about 350 tokens which I duly sent off - we might get 50p out of it!! I'll let you know.



## **Village Diary**

Cllr Sue Cleaver is now maintaining a Village Diary on the community council website (http://www.gresford.org.uk/village-diary.html) (big task! thanks for this to Sue C!) If you're involved in any activities please check that they're in the Village Diary so that we can avoid clashes and make sure that different village groups aren't competing with one another.

That's it for now!!
Best wishes and thanks for all you do for GDCL

from

**Jan** and the GDCL Directors

Check out our GDCL website: <a href="http://gresforddistrictcommunitylibrary.org.uk/">http://gresforddistrictcommunitylibrary.org.uk/</a>

Find us on FaceBook: <a href="https://www.facebook.com/GresfordandDistrictCommunityLibrary">https://www.facebook.com/GresfordandDistrictCommunityLibrary</a>

Tweet us on: <a>@GDCLyourlibrary</a>